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Document #08-70
LIBRARIES OF MIDDLESEX AUTOMATION CONSORTIUM

EXECUTIVE BOARD MEETING

LMxAC Office
September 25, 2008
MINUTES

BOARD MEMBERS PRESENT:

Ingrid Bruck –Long Branch

Chris Carbone – South Brunswick

Mary Faith Chmiel – Spotswood

Joe DaRold - Plainfield 
BOARD MEMBERS ABSENT:
Robert Belvin - New Brunswick

Irene Goldberg - Monroe

Lewis Ostar – MCC

LMxAC STAFF PRESENT:

Eileen M. Palmer

Elisa Bash
The meeting was called to order at 9:45am by President Mary Faith Chmiel.
APPROVAL OF AGENDA: (Document#08-63)
The Board reviewed the agenda. Joe DaRold moved to approve the agenda of September 25, 2008 LMxAC Executive Board Meeting. Ingrid Bruck seconded the motion. All members were in favor. The motion carried.

MINUTES OF THE PREVIOUS MEETING:
Ingrid Bruck noted a small error to be corrected in New Business under the 2007-2008 Audit discussion. It should read,”Irene Goldberg moved to authorize….” Eileen noted that Elisa will make the correction and post the corrected minutes on the Executive Board webpage .Joe DaRold moved to approve the minutes of the August 28, 2008 LMxAC Executive Board meeting (Document #08-64) as amended. Ingrid Bruck seconded the motion. All members were in favor. The motion carried.

TREASURER'S REPORT:

In the absence of Bob Belvin, Eileen presented the detailed Financial Statements for August 31, 2008 (Document#08-65). Eileen noted that she continues to work with Elisa to improve financial report functionality in an effort to streamline the reporting procedures. She will bring up for discussion the report requirements with the Finance Committee. Eileen explained in detail some of the expenditure items. The Benefits, Taxes and Pension expenditures have been corrected to show only the employer’s concern totals. The Bibliographic Service Fee reflects the annual OCLC costs that are paid in the beginning of the fiscal year. The New Equipment expenditure includes new PCs purchased for employees as well as the computer lab. Eileen noted that she needed to purchase the new computers for the lab before Infolink’s fall class schedule begins. Mi-Sun, employee of Infolink has recently visited the LMxAC office to load new software on these computers. Joe DaRold had recommended the removal of the word,”change” in the percentage column of the Income Statement. Eileen discussed the detailed member reimbursement report as well as the Aged Receivable report. The reports were reviewed and filed for audit.
FINANCIAL POSITION STATEMENT

Balance as of 8/31/08
Accounts Receivable
$   175,893.67
Checking 
$   152,214.66
Cash Management 
$   477,354.98
Development Fund
$   290,741.42
Cash Assets Total:
$1,096,204.73
Liabilities:
Accounts Payable   
$   77,633.22
APPROVAL OF BILL LIST: (Document #08-66) Eileen reported on some of the larger checks. The check to USCIS in the amount of $1,070.00 is for Immigration H1B filing renewal fee for Mei He. The check to State of New Jersey for $50,000 is for the transfer of funds back into our Cash Management account. The check to Baker & Taylor is for the yearly renewal of the TS3 subscription. Joe DaRold moved to approve the September Bill List. Chris Carbone seconded the motion. All members were in favor. The motion carried.
EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR'S REPORT: (Document #08-67)
Eileen reported that the Symphony Upgrade is scheduled for Oct. 25, 2008. There have been some issues with the upgrade to the test server but Sirsi assures us the same problems will not happen with the production server upgrade.  Eileen reported the MARC records for Gale Virtual Library have been successfully loaded for South Brunswick, South River and Spotswood Libraries. These records were loaded using MARC Holdings Format that provides individual holdings records with each libraries unique URL.  She commended Ann, Mei and Ruth for their work on this project.  Eileen mentioned that the Membership Committee will be surveying member libraries on the preferred method of electronic forum to utilize in order for all LMxAC member libraries’ staff to communicate, post questions and concerns. The Bibliographic Committee will meet to discuss the handling of the electronic media records in the database and help us to establish more detailed guidelines and procedures. Eileen spoke about the testing of spell check software in iBistro for a one month trial period at a cost of $300. The annual cost to subscribe to this service will be around $1,800/year.  SirsiDynix is in the process of integrating spell check feature for iBistro, but it will be a year or two before it is fully integrated. Eileen noted that the 2007/2008 Audit is scheduled for November 5.  Due to the changes in software and new payroll service, we would not have been ready at an earlier date.
OLD BUSINESS:
2009-2010 LMxAC Budget (Document#08-61): There were no additional changes made to the Budget. Joe DaRold moved to approve that the 2009-2010 Budget document be presented to the Membership for approval at the October 17, 2008 General Membership Meeting. Ingrid Bruck seconded the motion. All members were in favor. The motion carried.
NEW BUSINESS:
a. Board Vacancy. Eileen stated that Margie Cyr’s resignation has left a vacancy spot on the Executive Board. The Nomination Committee will recommend a replacement for the position that will cover a one year term. Board members made several suggestions and the Nomination Committee will follow up and report at the Membership meeting. 
OTHER:  
a. Distribution of Board Contact Information and Committee List (Document#08-68)

The Board members reviewed the Contract information list and made various corrections.
Elisa will make the necessary corrections and distribute the corrected document at the next meeting.

Board members discussed disaster planning as well as a disaster closet workshop. 

Board members discussed the State Libraries current list of Serials and its usefulness as a current resource. The Board recommended sending a formal letter to Norma Blake, State Librarian regarding this matter.

Joe DaRold announced that there will be a Conservation Workshop at the Plainfield Public Library. Seating for this event is limited to 20 people. There will be a book repair workshop as well. 

Ingrid Bruck recommended that LMxAC send an exploratory letter to the West Long Branch and Eatontown Libraries. These libraries recently had big cutbacks in funding of less than a third of a mil and will be looking at alternative automation solutions.
COMMUNICATIONS: There were no communication items 
ADJOURNMENT: 
Ingrid Bruck moved to adjourn the meeting. Chris Carbone seconded the motion. All members were in favor. The motion carried. The meeting adjourned at 11:05am.
The next meeting is scheduled for October 23, 2008 at 9:30am.

Respectfully Submitted,
Ingrid Bruck
